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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

November 27, 2006

MINUTEMAN MISSILE NATIONAL HISTORIC SITE
Plans Fee Meetings In Wall, Kadoka And Rapid City 
Minuteman Missile National Historic Site is considering implementation of a recreational fee program and will be seeking public input.  The recreational fee will be for guided tours through the site beginning on Memorial Day 2008.  The park will be holding public meetings in Wall, Kadoka and Rapid City for the public to comment on the proposed fee initiative.  These meetings are tentatively scheduled for mid December.  The date, times and location will be announced in two weeks.  At the meetings, park managers and rangers will inform the public about several possible fee rates, show analysis of fee rates with other similar attractions in the region, and provide financial information on the projected income of the fee area.  
Recreational fees at National Park Service units are authorized by the 2004 Federal Lands Recreation Enhancement Act. In accordance with this program, Minuteman Missile will be allowed to keep 100 % of the fees collected.  These fees can then be used for various projects to improve the site.  These projects could include expanding visitor services, such as increased guided tours and preservation maintenance on the site.
In addition, the park plans to have at least one fee free day annually in celebration of National Public Lands Day.  This day will be celebrated with an open house where visitors will be allowed to tour the site without prior reservations.  Minuteman Missile just completed its third season of giving public tours. Visitors on tour are currently escorted through the topside structure and launch control capsule 30 feet below at Delta-01, a former launch control facility that housed missile crews from the 44th Missile Wing at Ellsworth AFB.  They also travel to Delta-09, a missile silo containing a deactivated Minuteman II missile.  Tours are approximately two hours in length and are given on a year round basis, Monday through Friday. 
Further information on the meetings and updates can be found on the park’s website at: www.nps.gov/mimi or by calling the park’s headquarters office at (605)-433-5552.  These meetings are separate from the General Management Plan public meetings currently slated for 2007. 
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